[image: image6.jpg]


[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.png]e
INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A.Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parents/Carers

We hope you all had an enjoyable Easter break. It was lovely to welcome the children back to school on Tuesday. Our first activity was for all children to have a tour around the school to see how their environment has changed, with contractors, now being on site. They were very excited to see all the alterations and asked some excellent questions about the building work. 
The octagon has now been relocated to the wild life area at the front of the school and is looking fantastic. Work has been ongoing throughout the Easter holidays and a new temporary wall has been constructed in the hall, so that work can take place outside and the children can continue learning in their normal classroom. All areas where the contractors are working, are clearly defined and ‘out of bounds’ to children and staff at all times. The hall extension is the first part of the new build.
Midday Supervisor

We are re-advertising the vacancy for the post of Midday Supervisor. This is an important role which we wish to fill as soon as possible.  It is a term time only contract, for one hour, five days a week. Please contact me directly, if you are interested in this important post, or know someone who would be. 

Tempest

Tempest Photography will be on site on Thursday 22nd April. All photographs will be taken outside, with social distancing maintained. All pupils will have a photograph taken and these will then be sent home with your child, to be ordered, if you wish to do so.

Nursery and Early Entitlement children may attend at 9:00 am to have their photo taken. Parents are required to wait with their child in the car park. Your child will then be collected by Mrs Prytherch, taken for their photo and then handed back to you in the car park. They will then return to school as normal for their afternoon session. Unfortunately, due to COVID restrictions we are unable to offer photos for pre- school siblings this year.

Cool Kidz

Cool Kidz is now up and running again. Please contact Mrs Greenough  by email at coolkidzclub1@outlook.com if you wish to book your child  a place. Due to current demand, Cool Kidz are open on Wednesdays and Thursdays for Foundation Phase children from 3:15 until 5:30 pm. 

Breakfast Club

Breakfast club is now open. From the week beginning Monday 19th April Breakfast club will run from 8:00 am. There will be a £1 cost for the additional child care element. Please book in by Thursday 15th April by 1 pm if you require a place for next week.
Personalised Assessments

Over the next few weeks the children from years 2 – 6 will complete their reading comprehension and numeracy procedural assessments in school. These are completed in a normal classroom lesson situation  ‘on line’, with support from their teacher and TA. They are not a ‘test’, but are designed to assess  personal areas of strength and areas requiring further support. These assessments have questions which are designed to adapt to the ability of the individual child and are nothing for your child to be concerned about.  Children do not have to prepare for these assessments, they will be part of the normal structure of lessons. 
New Topics

 Topics for this half term are as follows;

Nursery and Reception -  Ships Ahoy!
Year One and Two: Oceans in Motion
Key Stage Two: ‘Our Country Needs You.’  

Welsh Phrase of the Week
Beth wyt ti eisiau wneud?

Dw  i eisiau mynd am dro.

Kind Regards,
Rachel Critchell
Headteacher
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